Committee on Planning and Priorities

Minutes

May 10, 2006

Present:  Briggs, Hadge, Hagedorn, Heuring, Kamber, Popowski, Robertson,  Rotter, Vincelette, Wineberg

Excused:  Venturo, Paul

CPP formally approved the Procedures for Academic Department and Program Review.  This document will be sent to the Steering Committee for final approval in completion of Stage 3 of the governance process.

The following resolution was passed and will be forwarded President Gitenstein.

1. The Committee on Planning and Priorities recommends the ‘International & Off-Campus Studies Strategic Plan’ for implementation.  CPP reviewed the report and ensured that campus input from all constituencies has been considered.

The following three recommendations were passed and will be forwarded to the Steering Committee:

1. CPP will forward the “TCNJ Institutional Report on the Survey of Faculty Practices” to the Steering Committee.  It recommends that Steering send a charge to the Committee on Academic Programs to review existing College policies and practices on final examinations, reading days and the fourth hour, and to make such recommendations as needed to ensure the College’s academic quality and the efficient use of its resources.  

2. CPP recommends that the Governance 2005 document be modified to create Planning Councils on Academic Affairs and on Student and Campus Community.  The three standing committees, CAP, CFA, and CSCC, would no longer serve as the planning councils in these areas.  This recommendation as well as suggested modifications of the Governance 2005 document will be sent to Steering to make our suggestions clear.

3. CPP recommends to Steering that either CAP or the Planning Council on Academic Affairs begin studying the general question of “What should be the framework for assessing transformation?” What should the questions be? What data do we want to know?

CPP passed the following recommendations on important initiatives and campus priorities for 2006-2007.  These recommendations will be forwarded to President Gitenstein.

  1. In view of the budget situation, CPP recommends the creation of several focused  task forces to study issues with long-term budget impact.  Some examples would be a task force on the role of the graduate programs at the college or a task force on the role of the athletics.   However, we 
are not making any specific recommendation as to the specific topics.  
The Provost indicated that there were at least eight items that had 
already been discussed that could be studied.

2.  In addition, CPP recommends that the issue of academic integrity (there are reports from many areas of campus that plagiarism and other issues of academic integrity are becoming more common) be studied next year.  The committee was divided over whether a Presidential task force was needed to study this issue or whether it could be well handled by the 
Faculty Senate in conjunction with the SGA.   Initially, we are asking 
the Faculty Senate whether they would want create their own task force 
with SGA on this issue next year.  CPP requested that President Gitenstein let the Committee know her preferences on how this be handled. 
